Bi-monthly Meeting of 
Wooburn Residents’ Association

held on Monday 8 January 2024 at 8pm at the Wooburn Club
MINUTES

	Present:
	

	Simon Coles (Chairman)
	Wendy Dack

	Alison Grinter (Secretary)
	Karen Seymour

	Margaret Amos
	Jan Perry

	Eric Amos
	Karen Savage

	Maggi Fraser
	Sue Low

	Caroline Meechan
	Sue Smithin

	Heidi Finney
	Rosemary de Lacy

	Warren Thomas
	Bruce Gallup

	Cllr Stuart Wilson
	Penny Tappin

	Mike Seaton
	

	
	

	1.
	Apologies for Absence

	
	Apologies were received from Mike Appleyard, Cllr Sophie Kayani, Cllr Penny Drayton, Caroline Kay, Elizabeth Levings & Sophie Youngs.


	2.
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 13 November 2023 were approved by those present.



	3.
	Matters Arising

	
	There were no matters arising from the last meeting.


	4.
	Events

	
	Christmas Event – Saturday 25 November 2023 
Karen Seymour reported that the event went well and everyone who participated was very much appreciated. £350 was raised on the tombola. Unfortunately, there were quite a few gifts left so for this year’s event the odds will be lowered.
Talks – 2024
Jan Perry reported that confirmed dates are as follows: 
· Monday 19 February - Medical detection dogs 

· Monday 8 April - Swan Life
· Monday 10 June - History of the Wooburns - Simon Coles 
· Monday 14 October - Air Ambulance 

Summer Fete – Saturday 22 June 2024/Next Events Meeting
Caroline Meechan reported that a kick-off meeting will be held on Monday 29 January at 8pm at the Wooburn Club.
Events Marketing Plan

Caroline Meechan & Karen Seymour will meet this week to prepare an events marketing plan.



	5.
	Red Lion Pub Refurbishment

	
	Cllr Stuart Wilson reported that the application put in by Greene King, which included a variation to some licencing hours for serving alcohol & playing live music, was granted this morning.
The Greene King solicitor provided some clarification – the pub will be open until 02.00, not 05.00 as previously thought.
It is understood that no problems were incurred over Christmas & New Year. 


	6.
	Dalton’s Path, Wooburn Manor Park

	
	Sue Smithin reported that a tree was down on Dalton’s Path – Cllr Stuart Wilson suggested she report it to the Clerk at the Parish Council. 
Mike Seaton reported that there have been no further developments on the stream. The Parish Council working party is waiting for Chiltern Chalk Streams to get back to them with their plan, expected early in the new financial year.


	7.
	Wooburn Park/Skate Park 

	
	Cllr Stuart Wilson reported that the Parish Council are waiting for the independent organisation to come back with their analysis of the data.



	8.
	Planning Consent Approved – 146 Houses on Slate Meadow 

	
	Cllr Stuart Wilson reported that there have been some surveyors on site in January. Cllr Penny Drayton has written to the team overseeing the development to find out when work will begin again but has not yet received a response.


	9.
	Planning Application – 467 Houses on Hollands Farm and Jackson’s Field

	
	Cllr Stuart Wilson reported that Highways Development Management had objected to the proposals submitted due to highway reasons. The local Bucks Councillors had a constructive meeting with the Highways DM team who have requested additional information from the applicants. It could be weeks or months before something is received back from them. 

Bucks Councillors and the Parish Council are considering how to raise matters to address areas of concern raised by residents. 

Hollands Farm and Jackson’s Field areas are not subject to significant flooding. The junction of Millboard Road and Cores End Road has been proposed by the applicants as an access – this is subject to flooding. Cllr Stuart Wilson has sent photos of the recent flooding of this road to Highways Development Management.



	10.
	Parking & Transport

	
	Speed Watch Group 

Laura Woodley, who runs the Wooburn Green Speed Watch Group, reported that, unfortunately, no more residents have signed up so, currently, the group consists of just three people. She encouraged members of the meeting to join the group.The commitment is only an hour’s online training course & then an hour/month working in a group of three. Applicants must be over 18 years of age and be able to stand for the hour. There are six points around the village that have been approved by Thames Valley Police. For changes to be made in the village, evidence is needed. 
The Parish Council are currently promoting the scheme through various channels.
For further information and to complete the training https://www.communityspeedwatch.org 
Gates into Wooburn Green

Mike Seaton stated that white gates on the verges at the main entrances to Wooburn Green to help slow the traffic have been agreed and are in process of being ordered.

Red Lion Way & Wycombe Lane
The improvements to Red Lion Way & Wycombe Lane have both been approved although work has not yet started.


	11.
	Any Other Business

	
	It was reported that the planning application for 5 The Green has been withdrawn.

Warren Thomas, Treasurer, reported that 2024 membership fees of £5/year are now due. He will be taking payment by card or cash at the next meeting in March.
Karen Savage reported that she will be organising a litter pick in April – either 2nd or 3rd Sunday – date to be confirmed soon.


	12.
	Date of Next Meeting 

	
	Monday 11 March 2024 – 8pm – Wooburn Club 



	13.
	Future Meetings in 2024

	
	13 May, 15 July, 9 September, 11 November 



PAGE  
2

